Strategy Day 2021
Wednesday 6 July 2022

Gardiner Memorial Hall
Present: Liz Swift, Lea Dodds, Gill Miller, Jenny Moss, Michael Swift, Geraldine Tate, Paul
Webb, Hazel Williams, Brenda Wilson, Yvonne Rix, and Sarah Ashby.
Apologies
Jim Perry, Linda Kitching, lan Woodroofe and Joan Lonsdale.
Welcome and Code of Conduct
Liz Swift welcomed all in attendance to the first face to face Strategy Day since the start of
the pandemic and the last one for this Councils’ term of Office but was disappointed to the
low number attending. She expressed the need to have a clear plan of objectives for the
next Council. This year has been exceptionally busy for the Council, with obstacles such as
Zoom meetings making life more difficult. She emphasised the need to adhere to the Code
of Conduct in general and when dealing with social media. Local Council procedures are
often long winded, and it is expected that new Councillors may find it difficult to come to
terms with this, but unfortunately this is how Councils work. Hopefully next year after the
election, training for new councillors and as a refresher for the rest of the councillors can be
undertaken. It may be necessary to hold the Strategy Day next year on an evening or at the
weekend.
It was good to see a number of younger residents applying to be co-opted to fill the recent
vacancies.
Office/Staff _ -
Yvonne and Sarah gave the following reports:
Yvonne's Report:

The Office

Open to the public Mondays to Fridays 9 am to noon, we are situated in the Jubilee Reading
Room. We can be contacted by phone, email or in person. | am generally there until about
three, but the black door will generally be closed due to loan working policy after Sarah has
left for the day. We ask that you visit or call between public opening times.

We carry out the everyday running of all Council facilities and implementing agreed action
from meetings.

The Staff

When | started thinking about where to start with this speech, | remembered a number of
yeéars ago as part of my Certificate in Local Council Administration portfolio | had to do a
short resume of the role of the Clerk.

The Clerk

Parish Councils have a duty to appoint a Clerk, who is the Proper Officer of the Council. | was
appointed as Clerk at the start of 2014, having previously been the Responsible Financial
Officer since April 1998.1 have also worked for two smaller councils as Clerk over my time,
gaining an extensive knowledge and experience of Parish Councils and an understanding
that no two Councils are the same, face exactly the same issues, even if they are next door




to each other and that the dynamics of any council can change not only following an
election, but with just ane or two different individuals being elected. | have continued to act
as the Responsible Financial Officer as part of the Clerk’s role. | have a statutory duty to
carry out functions required by law. Having the role of principal executive and advisor and |
as Clerk offers advice where required to all members of the Council including the chairman |
before any decision is made. Clerks are answerabie to the Council as a whole, not to

individual Councillor’s or the chairperson.

Many of my responses and advice will be based on past actions and history of the Council. |
have two professional organisations to go to NALC and SLCC plus other clerks in the area. As
Clerk I also have the responsibility to manage council properties and other members of
employed staff.

As Clerk | am often witness the different views of Councillors often not always spoken about 1
at the meeting. |
\

Other Staff

There are four other members of staff. In total we have committed some 53 years working
for the Council. It is an exceptional team, all playing a part in the day to day running of the
Council facilities, the team works together well, resolving day to day problems with happen
within an organisation such as ours, many resolved without action from the Council or
Council members,

Generally, | deal with all financial matters, agenda’s, minutes and implement Council
decisions and providing administrative support. Sarah deals with more of the business
aspects of the Council, with the hall bookings, cemetery, and allotment. Sarah will talk about
her role in a moment.

Debbie and Martyn between them act as key holders for our premises, meeting and
greeting our hirers and generally looking after our halls. Between Sarah, Debbie and Martyn,
both the Gardiner Memorial Hall and Mandeville Hall, and our hirers, new and old are well
looked after. Fram the moment an enquiry is received, every care is taken to turn the
enquiry into a booking,

I'd like 1o personally thank Sarah for the time and dedication she has put into her role during
the pandemic and whilst the Gardiner Memorial Hall refurbishments have been ongoing,
dealing with the hirers, managing to relocate all the Gardiner Memorial Hall hirers
satisfactorily, though discussion and sound organisational skill into Mandeville Hall, not
losing any hirers.

When it comes to the halls our team works well. Councillors unfortunately get to see what a
fantastic set up that we have evolved. You’'re probably not aware of the number of one-off
bookings and regular hirers we have. | can’t express more how important it is when
somebody starts to talk about a hall booking, for them to be directed to the office.

George is our brilliant Maintenance Officer. He will have a go at anything, from clearing
blocked drains to making noticeboards.



Without these team members my role as clerk would be much harder.
One or two matters:
Code of Conduct:

You have all signed to adhere to the Council’'s Code of Conduct. | have a responsibility to
ensure that you do adhere to the Code of Conduct. As a member of the Council, you work as
a team, and not as individuals.

Legal decisions are made at Council meetings and minuted. It is important that you put
across decisions made by Council and not your own views, However, if you state that it is
your own view and not that of the Council then that is okay.

Care must be taken not to say that ‘the Parish Council has agreed or said’ when this is not
the case. We are aware that such a statement was made not too long ago, with the item in
question never being discussed at a meeting, and on this occasion has made it harder for us
to carry out our work.

Emails — 1 am aware of the number of Council emails that we forward to you. But please,
when a response is asked for, please respond and if a date is given to respond by, please can
you do so.

Please copy me into emails you send as Councillors

Respect for hirers — when attending Council meetings, working group meetings, spring close,
Pauline’s swamp, Climate change forum meetings, please be respectful to other hirers
already using the hall. If we book your meeting to start at quarter to or past the hour, then
this is likely to be because there is another hirer using the hall prior to your meeting, please
give them time to leave before entering the room.

Respect staff working hours —

Please only contact staff members during their working hours and only on the office
landline. Our general working hours are:

Yvonne 9 am to 3 pm — | only work to 12.30 pm on a Friday and Sarah, 9 am to 12.30 pm.
There should be no need to contact Sarah about a booking after these hours. Both of us
totally switch off and need to switch off when we leave the office.

Sarah’s Report

For those who don’t know, my background includes a Business Studies degree and | worked
at Burwell House for 11 years as a Business Support Manger and | have worked as the
Assistant to the Parish Clerk for 3 years. Therefore, it is unsurprising that the “business”
roles within the Parish Council Office falling to me. A major part of my previous role at
Burwell House was to organise the booking calendar, up to three years in advance, speak to
visiting schools about their needs and to sell the least popular times of the year, so | have a
good knowledge of how to manage diaries, dealing with customers and after those three
years have acquired a good understanding of how a Parish Council functions and the Policies




and Procedures that are in place.

The areas that my roles covers are as follows; Cemetery Bookings, of which over the last
year we have had 26 burials and 16 Ashes interments, the management of the approx. 100
allotment plots, responsibility for the football team admin and invoicing, tennis court
bookings and really the most important the bocokings for both Mandeville Hall and Gardiner
Memorial Hall. Currently we have 23 regular hirers across the two halls. 4 of these meet
each month, 8 of which meet weekly but term-time only and 11 weekly bookings that meet
all year round. In addition to this the halls are booked out at Weekends for Birthday Parties,
Wedding Receptions, Family events, Dances and in one case a couple using the hall to
practice their ballroom dancing.

As you can understand, juggling these bookings and meeting individual group requirements
takes time and sometimes the weekend bookings are made up to 3 or 4 months in advance.
| find myself contacting regular hirers at the end of September to ask about Christmas Plans
and returning in January as that’s when the additional requests for Christmas Parties start to
come in and new groups do need to fit around our regular bookings.

Hirers are encouraged to let the office know if there is a problem or if something works well
and | have tried to create an open and approachable communication channel with them
which has been beneficial to the Parish Council when asking groups to move out of the
Gardiner for the last 7 months. | am proud to say that through our team’s hard work not
one group has been lost and one or two new groups have started up. Martyn and Debbie
are also excellent in reporting on hirers comments.

I would now start ask the Parish Councillors to start to sell the halls and the new facilities
that we have, and when asked about bookings please encourage people to contact me at
the office. This way | can use the up-to-date diary and my knowledge of the regular hirers to :
offer dates that may work, even if they are slightly different to what they initially request. .
There is too much daily correspondence to provide you all with up to date on what is
happening at each of the halls on a regular basis. ;

By working together, we can continue to make the halls a great success.

Review of the Five-Year Plan and the final year in this term of the Council

The following changes to the Working Group Short, Medium, and Long-term plans were
suggested:

Assets and Environment

Short Term

Gardiner Memarial Hall Extension

Westhorpe Play Area

Medium Term

Decoration of Mandeville Hall/Jubilee Reading Room

Mandeville Hall Climate Change Audit

Long Term
Margaret Field Play Area




Community, Leisure and Sport
Short Term
Remaining CIL123 Funding — Muga Lights and higher fencing shield for the tennis courts

Spring Close remedial work — signage/volunteers changing pathways, and urgent tree work.

Community Orchard- Interpretation signs — awaiting map

Football Provision at Margaret Field — Short term temporary facility.

Community Garden at the Recreation Ground.

Medium Term

Football Provision at Margaret Field — Joint venture with Scouts for provision of a pavilion.

Long Term
Newmarket Road Sports Hub

Safety Group

Short Term ‘

Cycleway to Exning (Planning etc.)

Reinstatement of road markings — some done

LHI Buffer Zones

Buntings Path Flashing 20 mph Schoal signs {PFI)

Village Safety Campaign

Meeting with Highways to discuss traffic issues

Medium Term

Construction of the Burwell to Exning Cycleway

Emergency Plan

Support ECDC to improve cycleway between Burwell and Swaffham Prior
Long Term

Support ECDC — Cycleway Burwell to Fordham/Soham

Support Lucy Frazer MP in her bid for junction improvements A14/A142
Burwell Bypass Campaign

Finance and General Purposes

Short Term

Explore funding for prajects

Development of Communications Strategy

With the Council coming to the end of its term in 2023, with the possibility of several
Councillors not being willing stand for a further 4 years explore the opportunities to
promote the council and the work that we do.

Medium Term and Long Term

Investigate possible options for computer software for Cemetery Management and
Allotment Management

Consider reducing the size of the Council




Emma Graves-Brown East Cambs Safety Partnership Eyes and Ears

Emma Graves-Brown gave a presentation/training session on the East Cambs Safety
Partnership Eyes and Ears Scheme. All Councillors who attended the session will receive a
certificate and be able to go out in the community to share the scheme with others.

Gardiner Memorial Hall Phase Il
Funding for Phase Il, the extension, is being sought.

Communications

The Office is concerned about the amount of time that it takes to go through the CCTV
footage and recording incidents/damage with the Police. It would be useful of more
Councillors could look through the footage if the staff have a busy workload.

Items need to regularly be put on Facebook. Criminal damage should be reported to the
Police —this is quite a long-winded exercise. Matt Upton-Pike could be invited to attend one
of the Council meetings.

Where Facebook is concern it may be worth speaking to the administrators to see if they
would be willing to set up automatic approval for council submissions. The administrators
may also be prepared to pin adverts for us.

Utilising Burwell Community Radio and our Noticeboards need to be included in any
communication plan.

A regular Newsletter could also be issued.




Strategy Day 2021
Wednesday 6! July 2022

Gardiner Memorial Hall
Present; Liz Swift, Lea Dodds, Gill Miller, Jenny Moss, Michael Swift, Geraldine Tate, Paul
Webb, Hazel Williams, Brenda Wilson, Yvonne Rix, and Sarah Ashby,
Apologies
Jim Perry, Linda Kitching, lan Woodroofe and Joan Lonsdale.
Welcome and Code of Conduct
Liz Swift welcomed all in attendance to the first face to face Strategy Day since the start of
the pandemic and the last one for this Councils’ term of Office but was disappointed to the
low number attending. She expressed the need to have a clear plan of objectives for the
next Council. This year has been exceptionally busy for the Council, with obstacles such as
Zoom meetings making life more difficult. She emphasised the need to adhere to the Code
of Conduct in general and when dealing with social media. Local Council procedures are
often long winded, and it is expected that new Councillors may find it difficult to come to
terms with this, but unfortunately this is how Councils work. Hopefully next year after the
election, training for new councillors and as a refresher for the rest of the councillors can be
undertaken. It may be necessary to hold the Strategy Day next year on an evening or at the
weekend.
It was good to see a number of younger residents applying to be co-opted to fili the recent
vacancies,
Office/Staff
Yvonne and Sarah gave the following reports:
Yvonne's Report:

The Office

Open to the public Mondays to Fridays 9 am to noon, we are situated in the Jubilee Reading
Room. We can be contacted by phone, email or in person. | am generally there until about
three, but the black door will generally be closed due to loan working policy after Sarah has
[eft for the day. We ask that you visit or call between public opening times.

We carry out the everyday running of all Council facilities and implementing agreed action
from meetings.

The Staff

When | started thinking about where to start with this speech, | remembered a number of
years ago as part of my Certificate in Local Council Administration portfolio I had to do a
short resume of the role of the Clerk.

The Clerk

Parish Councils have a duty to appoint a Clerk, who is the Proper Officer of the Council. | was
appointed as Clerk at the start of 2014, having previously been the Responsible Financial
Officer since April 1998.| have also worked for two smaller councils as Clerk over my time,
gaining an extensive knowledge and experience of Parish Councils and an understanding
that no two Councils are the same, face exactly the same issues, even if they are next door




to each other and that the dynamics of any council can change not only following an
election, but with just one or two different individuals being elected. | have continued to act
as the Responsible Financial Officer as part of the Clerk’s role. | have a statutory duty to
carry out functions required by law. Having the role of principal executive and advisor and
as Clerk offers advice where required to all members of the Council including the chairman
before any decision is made. Clerks are answerable to the Council as a whole, not to
individual Councillor’s or the chairperson.

Many of my responses and advice will be based on past actions and history of the Council. |
have two professional organisations to go to NALC and SLCC plus other clerks in the area. As
Clerk | also have the responsibility to manage council properties and other members of
employed staff.

As Clerk 1 am often witness the different views of Councillors often not always spoken about
at the meeting.

Other Staff

There are four other members of staff. In total we have committed some 53 years working
for the Council. It is an exceptional team, all playing a part in the day to day running of the
Council facilities, the team works together well, resolving day to day problems with happen
within an organisation such as ours, many resolved without action from the Council or
Council members.

Generally, | deal with all financial matters, agenda’s, minutes and implement Council
decisions and providing administrative support. Sarah deals with more of the business -
aspects of the Council, with the hall bookings, cemetery, and allotment. Sarah will talk about
her role in a moment.

Debbie and Martyn between them act as key holders for our premises, meeting and
greeting our hirers and generally looking after our halls. Between Sarah, Debbie and Martyn,
both the Gardiner Memorial Hall and Mandeville Hall, and our hirers, new and old are well
looked after, From the moment an enquiry is received, every care is taken to turn the
enquiry into a booking.

I'd like to personally thank Sarah for the time and dedication she has put into her role during
the pandemic and whilst the Gardiner Memorial Hall refurbishments have been ongoing,
dealing with the hirers, managing to relocate all the Gardiner Memeorial Hall hirers
satisfactorily, though discussion and sound organisational skill into Mandeville Hall, not
losing any hirers.

When it comes to the halls our team works well. Councillors unfortunately get to see what a
fantastic set up that we have evolved. You’re probably not aware of the number of one-off
bookings and regular hirers we have. | can’t express more how important it is when
somebody starts to talk about a hall booking, for them to be directed to the office.

George is our brilliant Maintenance Officer. He will have a go at anything, from clearing
blocked drains to making noticeboards.



Without these team members my role as clerk would bhe much harder.
One or two matters:
Code of Conduct:

You have all signed to adhere to the Council’s Code of Conduct. | have a responsibility to
ensure that you do adhere to the Code of Conduct. As a member of the Council, you work as
a team, and not as individuals.

Legal decisions are made at Council meetings and minuted. It is important that you put
across decisions made by Council and not your own views. However, if you state that it is
your own view and not that of the Council then that is okay.

Care must be taken not to say that ‘the Parish Council has agreed or said” when this is not
the case. We are aware that such a statement was made not too long ago, with the item in
guestion never being discussed at a meeting, and on this occasion has made it harder for us
to carry out our work.

Emails — | am aware of the number of Council emails that we forward to you. But please,
when a response is asked for, please respond and if a date is given to respond by, please can
you do so.

Please copy me into emails you send as Councillors

Respect for hirers —when attending Council meetings, working group meetings, spring close,
Pauline’s swamp, Climate change forum meetings, please be respectful to other hirers
already using the hall. If we book your meeting to start at quarter to or past the hour, then
this is likely to be because there is another hirer using the hall prior to your meeting, please
give them time to leave before entering the room.,

Respect staff working hours —

Please only contact staff members during their working hours and only on the office
landline. Our general working hours are:

Yvonne 9 am to 3 pm — I only work to 12.30 pm on a Friday and Sarah, 9 am to 12.30 pm.
There should be no need to contact Sarah about a booking after these hours. Both of us
totally switch off and need to switch off when we leave the office.

Sarah’s Report

For those who don’t know, my background includes a Business Studies degree and | worked
at Burwell House for 11 years as a Business Support Manger and | have worked as the
Assistant to the Parish Clerk for 3 years. Therefore, it is unsurprising that the “business”
roles within the Parish Council Office falling to me. A major part of my previous role at
Burwell House was to organise the booking calendar, up to three years in advance, speak to
visiting schools about their needs and to sell the least popular times of the year, so | have a
good knowledge of how to manage diaries, dealing with customers and after those three
years have acquired a good understanding of how a Parish Council functions and the Policies




and Procedures that are in place.

The areas that my roles covers are as follows; Cemetery Bookings, of which over the last
year we have had 26 burials and 16 Ashes interments, the management of the approx. 100
allotment plots, responsibility for the football team admin and invoicing, tennis court
bookings and really the most important the bookings for both Mandeville Hall and Gardiner
Memorial Hall, Currently we have 23 regular hirers across the two halls. 4 of these meet
each month, 8 of which meet weekly but term-time only and 11 weekly bookings that meet
all year round. In addition to this the halls are booked out at Weekends for Birthday Parties,
Wedding Receptions, Family events, Dances and in one case a couple using the hall to
practice their ballroom dancing.

As you can understand, juggling these bookings and meeting individual group requirements
takes time and sometimes the weekend bookings are made up to 3 or 4 months in advance.
| find myself contacting regular hirers at the end of September to ask about Christmas Plans
and returning in January as that’s when the additional requests for Christmas Parties start to
come in and new groups do need to fit around our regular bookings.

Hirers are encouraged to let the office know if there is a problem or if something works well
and | have tried to create an open and approachable communication channel with them
which has been beneficial to the Parish Council when asking groups to move out of the
Gardiner for the last 7 months. 1am proud to say that through our team’s hard work not
one group has been lost and one or two new groups have started up. Martyn and Debbie
are also excellent in reporting on hirers comments.

| would now start ask the Parish Councillors to start to sell the halls and the new facilities
that we have, and when asked about bookings please encourage people to contact me at
the office. This way | can use the up-to-date diary and my knowledge of the regular hirers to
offer dates that may work, even if they are slightly different to what they initially request.
There is too much daily correspondence to provide you all with up to date on what is
happening at each of the halls on a regular basis.

By working together, we can continue to make the halls a great success.

Review of the Five-Year Plan and the final year in this term of the Council

The following changes to the Working Group Short, Medium, and Long-term plans were
suggested:

Assets and Environment

Short Term

Gardiner Memorial Hall Extension

Westhorpe Play Area

Medium Term

Decoration of Mandeville Hall/Jubilee Reading Room

Mandeville Hall Climate Change Audit

Long Term
Margaret Field Play Area




Community, Leisure and Sport
Short Term

Remaining CIL123 Funding — Muga Lights and higher fencing shield for the tennis courts
Spring Close remedial work — signage/volunteers changing pathways, and urgent tree work.

Community Orchard- Interpretation signs — awaiting map

Football Provision at Margaret Field — Short term temporary facility.
Community Garden at the Recreation Ground.

Medium Term

Football Provision at Margaret Field — Joint venture with Scouts for provision of a pavilion.

Long Term
Newmarket Road Sports Hub

Safety Group
Short Term

Cycleway to Exning (Planning etc.)

Reinstatement of road markings —some done

LHI Buffer Zones

Buntings Path Flashing 20 mph School signs (PFI)

Village Safety Campaign

Meeting with Highways to discuss traffic issues

Medium Term

Construction of the Burwell to Exning Cycleway

Emergency Plan

Support ECDC to improve cycleway between Burwell and Swaffham Prior
Long Term

Support ECDC - Cycleway Burwell to Fordham/Soham

Support Lucy Frazer MP in her bid for junction improvements A14/A142
Burwell Bypass Campaign

Finance and General Purposes

Short Term

Explore funding for projects

Development of Communications Strategy

With the Council coming to the end of its term in 2023, with the possibility of several
Councillors not being willing stand for a further 4 years explore the opportunities to
promote the council and the work that we do.

Medium Term and Long Term

Investigate possible options for computer software for Cemetery Management and
Allotment Management

Consider reducing the size of the Council




Emma Graves-Brown East Cambs Safety Partnership Eyes and Ears

Emma Graves-Brown gave a presentation/training session on the East Cambs Safety
Partnership Eyes and Ears Scheme. All Councillors who attended the session will receive a
certificate and be able to go out in the community to share the scheme with others.

Gardiner Memorial Hall Phase II
Funding for Phase 1l, the extension, is being sought.

Communications

The Office is concerned about the amount of time that it takes to go through the CCTV
footage and recording incidents/damage with the Police. It would be useful of more
Councillors could look through the footage if the staff have a busy workload.

Items need to regularly be put on Facebook. Criminal damage should be reported to the
Palice —this is quite a long-winded exercise. Matt Upton-Pike could be invited to attend one
of the Council meetings.

Where Facebook is concern it may be worth speaking to the administrators to see if they
would be willing to set up automatic approval for council submissions. The administrators
may also be prepared to pin adverts for us.

Utilising Burwell Community Radio and our Noticeboards need to be included in any
communication plan.

A regular Newsletter could also be issued,




Burwell Parish Council

Finance and General Purposes
26" July 2022

At Gardiner Memaorial Hall
Present: Joan Lonsdale {Chair, Gus Jones, Liz Swift, Michael Swift, Paul Webb, Brenda Wilson, lan
Woodroofe, Yvonne Rix (Clerk and RFO)
F&GP/26072022/01 Apologies for absences and declarations of interests
Apologies - Hazel Williams, Declarations of Interest - None
FRGP/26072022/02 Approval of the minutes of the meeting of 31* May 2022
The minutes of the meeting of 31 May 2022 were approved and signed as a true and correct record.
F&GP/26072022/03 Consideration of the Action Sheet
The following updates were noted:

PROIECT INFORMATION AND UPDATES
Local Council Worl in progress
Risk System !
CCLA Funds at 31.05.22 £101,368.41 %
Investment |

FRGP/26072022/04 Report for the Quarter Ended 30th June 2022 and the current financial position
of the Council
Quarterly Report 1t April 2022 to 30™ june 2022

20 July 2022 (032:202))
Burweli Parlsh Council 1
Summary of Recelpts and Paymants
Summary - Cost Centras Only {Botweon G104/2022 and 30/06/2022)

Gost Cantrg Recdipts Bayirants Net Pasition

Budgeted Astusl Varlanca Budgated Aglust Varlsnok #A LMK SEany
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Atptuenis 1,000 00 10507 2,004 8)(DA%) 563 00 0L 159509 B 420884
Capal Bisigel 00 (hhs 9,000 63 HO80.0F (S005) G000 0
Comptery 14,000 00 IO0600 3010000 (-72%} 2,900.00 WICY 10369 (BN BAEAOY
Cis. Furding 16481 7Y 10461 77 (164837 000 A A6 1
Depasis 65004 B4 00 (5500 WO0G 25000 {29000 £00 0
Doerstini 285200 205200 {24500 1,080.00 ES50:00 {1005 480200
Gardisr Memadal Hak 8,600 00 LS AR PR L 1140009 202,749.89 13333080 (16739 499 200:0%
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Margacet Fioid 090 (WA £.050.00 00 477000 Q4% 471008
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Tons Pavettna OO0 (A 820000 040 545960 (80 545060
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GROYS TOYAL 299,147.05 10240769




The Summary of Receipts and Payments for the quarter was presented by Yvonne Rix with the following
hoted:

1. The Payment figure for Administration includes the annual insurance premium of £5642.00.

2. Expenditure for the Gardiner Memorial Hall includes refurbishment payments of £201,371.

3. The level of payments for Pauline’s Swamp is higher than stated as some payments made on the
credit card are shown within the Administration figure. The actual figure is £83.48 as shown cn
the up to date Pauline’s Swamp Accounts Document.

4. The Income under Donations consists of £2652.00 (Safety Campaign) and £200.00 (GMH)

Bank Reconciliation at 31st March 2022
Bank Balance at

31.3.22

Unity Bank £197,415.51

Less Unpresented

31.3.22 £0.00

Plus in transit 31.3.22 £0.00
£197,415.51

Plus income £299,347.06

Less Expenditure £302,407.69
£194,354.88

Balance at 30.06.2022

Unity Bank £194,354.88

Less Unpresented £0.00

Balance £194,354.88

Please note that these figures do not include the funds in the CCLA Account

LIJUNLVLE :T“HIN\'DH:HU MUWUDE OO : !U.UU_ FUL4, 181,940
27Jun2022  STETCHWORTH NETB -  97.50  194,208.95
27Jun2022  H Barnfather C 2500 194,232.95
28Jun2022  Direct Debit (NEST) ' (265.41) © 193,968.54
28Jun2022 Direct Debit (ANGLIAN WATER BUSI) : : (45.59) . 103,922.05
20Jun2022  BRYANT LJ ' _ 8451  104,007.46
20Jun2022  FAULKNERL& G : i 15402 104,161.48
20Jun2022  BUR FLOWER CLUB 47.27  194,208.75
30Jun2022  Direct Debit (ANGLIAN WATER BUSH) : , (66.02) 194,149.73
30Jun2022  Mildenhali Monumen . | 265.00  194,414.73
30Jun2022  Manual Credit - Handling Charge , _ (6.30)  194,408.43
30Jun2022  Service Charge  (53.55) © 194.354.88

The Group noted that the Unity Trust figure as at the 30% June 2022 of £194,354,88 agrees with the bank
reconciliation total.

Gardiner Memaorial Hall Finance

Yvonne Rix then went through the Gardiner Memorial Hall Refurbishment Finance and presented the
following summary sheet. The final total is not known yet and Cadman’s have up to six months from the
completion date to submit their final invoice, Figures in red are outstanding or are still to be paid.




Yvonne Rix reminded the Group that no agreement had been made by Council as to where the Third-
Party Contribution should be paid from. The project is currently £8,143.88 over budget. The Group
considered that this was acceptable especially in the current financial circumstances.

The Council should take the opportunity to check that all work has been completed to the original
tender. Discussion needs to take place regarding the new main entrance in terms of disability access,
along with any adaptions that could be made to the door into the main hall from the entrance foyer,
which being a fire door, is exceptionally heavy to operate.

Other expenditure for the project inciudes the new chairs, dishwasher, oven, fridge, freezer, additional
insurance etc.

Overall Project Balance Sheet at 20.07.22

BPC Budget inc. all grants, donations, PC Income etc. £560,758.00

Paid:

Cadmans £399,000.00

To Pay £28,500.00

Retention £22,500.00

Revised Contract sum to date £450,000.00

Plus AED Contract Paid to date £17,507.55

AED fees not paid £242.25

Plus Consultancy Fees paid £74,464.79 includes Arch additional fee
Varsity £1097.00 and AFB

Censultancy Fees not paid yet £2,730.00 £1633.00

Varsity Retention £1,043.00

AED retention £934.20 £96,921.79

Other expenditure £13,180.09

3rd Party Contribution £8,800.00 £21,980.09

Project Cost £568,901.88 -£8,143.88

Under/Overspend Overspend £8,143.88

There is £4619.97 shown in Varsity figures for architects etc. for Specialist Consultants,
Surveys, and Statutory

Consents not used to date and has not been

included in the above figures

Overall Financia} Position

Yvonne Rix informed the Group that a lot of payments for the hall (approx.. £100,000) have been made
since 307 June 2022 and therefore, to ascertain a more realistic idea of the Council’s financial position,
the bank balance of a later date should be used. The bank balance of the Unity Trust account at 26% July
2022 is £74,808.33. This very low and therefore is of concern with two months’ worth of payments to be
paid before the 2" Precept amount is received at the end of September. Grant Reimbursements from
ACRE and ECDC totailing £113,782.64 are due to be received shortly, along with a VAT payment of
£42,347.82, will bring the funds in the Unity Trust Bank back to a more accepta ble level.




Bank Balance at
26th July 2022

Unity Bank £74,808.33

CCLA £101,368.41

Balance £176,176.74

Plus

Gardiner Memorial Hall

Amey £80,000.00

ECDC £33,782.64
£289,959.38

Less GIVIH to pay £55,949.00
£234,010.38

VAT DUE £42,347.83

Total £276,358.21

Income Due

Earmarked Reserves

20/21 Capital Trees

Capital Safety Campaign inc 22/23

Other Safety Camp. Funds (Grants)

21/22 Cap. LHII Buffer Zones

Pauline’s Swamp

Recreation Ground/Pavilion Sinking Fund

“LHI 22/23 Flashlng School Signs
Highways Buntings Path Sighs CIL Funds

Climate Change

CIL Funding
Westhorpe Play Area
'Sprmg Close Slgns Earmarkmg of =

any unspent 2021/2022 revenue budget
'Overspend 21/22 of £623 -
Community Garden Mainly Funded by HM

Not earmarked

Factory Road Solar Farm Donation
Balance of Earmarked Reserves
Plus Carnival Donation

Balance of CiL 123 Rec Funding Available

Please remember you have
Aug and Sept Payments due
before 2nd Precept Payment

£1,000.00
£5,000.00
£1,044.39
£5,000.00
£10,988.27
£22,500.00
£5,500.00
£5,000.00
£5,000.00
£42,152.16
£5,000.00
£0.00

£50.00
£108,234.82

£128,234.82
£500.00
£128,734.82

CIiL

CIL

Available to be claimed
From ECDC
£3722.00




Summary
Total Funds

Earmarked(Includes £500 Rec Carnival Donation)

Balance of Funds Available

CIL FUNDING

CIL Receipts Use by
2015/2016 £7,894.64 2020/2021
2016/2017 £32,649.94 2021/2022
2017/2018 £75,650.08 2022/2023
2018/2019 £41,791.17 2023/2024
2019/2020 £28,309.67 2024/2025
2019/2020 £1,983.96 2024/2025
2020/2021 £4,771.87 2024/2025
202172022 £15,658.63 2025/2026
2021/2022 £9,080.43 2025/2026
2022/2023 £16,461.77 2026/2027

£234,252.16

£276,358.21
£128,734.82

Spent

Gardiner Memorial Hall Seed Funding £35,000.00
Gardiner Memarial Hall Stockdale Costs £2,100.00
GMH £115,000.00
Recreation Ground Car Park £35,000.00
Earmarked Cil Funding

Highways LHIl Buntings Path School Signs £5,000.00

Unearmarked

£234,252.16

Earmarked reserves were discussed with some concern being shown that they did not include the sum of
£5,000 for the Sign Boards at Spring Close. To remedy this, it was agreed that a sum should be taken from
the allocation for the LHI 22/23 Flashing School Signs (project not going ahead at this stage} and be used
towards the Spring Close signs which look to be cheaper than the £5,000 first thought.

Yvonne Rix explained that the sums highlighted in red were available to be allocated to projects.

Liz Swift proposed, seconded by Paul Webb, and agreed by the Group that the following

recommendations should be made to Full Council:

That the £5,500 allocated to the LHI Flashing Schoof signs should be re-allocated as follows:

Spring Close Signs £2,000

Recreation Ground Muga Lighting and additional Tennis Court fencing £3,500
That the £20,000 Factory Road Solar Farm donation is allocated as follows:

£15,000 for the new Westhorpe Play Area

Recreation Ground Muga Lighting and additional Tennis Court fencing £5,000

This will mean that the total amount of funding available for the additional tennis court fencing and

MUGA lighting is £12,700.00.

The Westhorpe Play Area Refurbishment needs to be moved on and it was suggested that costings
should be brought to the September meeting of Finance and General Purposes Group. At the same time
the group could consider further funding towards the project.

F&GP/26072022/05 Payment for keyholder emptying Recreation Ground bins whilst

Maintenance Officer is on annual leave.

The Maintenance Officer is on holiday from 15t to 19" August. The bins will need emptying at the
Recreation Ground. Martyn Wright (Keyholder} is willing to assist with emptying the bins (suggest

Monday, Wednesday, and Friday} but will need to be paid.

Spent
Spent
Spent
Spent




Martyn Wright is also covering for Debbie Crawley this week and he will be receiving an extra
four days pay for this. It was agreed that he should be paid an additional days pay for emptying
the bins.

F&GP/26072022/06 Happy Tots — Use of Mandeville Hall
This matter has now been resolved in full.

F&GP/26072022/07  Lloyds/Unity Trust Credit Card Limit

The Council currently has two credit cards both with a £250.00 limit. Due to more payments
being taken online over the past two or three months the limit has been an issue. Yvonne Rix
asked if it would be possible to increase the amount on at least one of the cards. The Group
expressed that the limit on both cards needs to be increased to £500.00.

The Group recommends to Full Council that the limit on both Lloyds/Unity Trust credit cards is
increased to £500.00.

If increased the Council’s Financial Regulations may need to be amended.

F&GP/26072022/08  Additional furniture for Gardiner Memorial Hall

Since completion/opening of the Gardiner Memorial Hall it has come to light that the following
items need to be purchased.

The Group recommends to Full Council that the following items should be purchased for the
Gardiner Memorial Hall,

1. Acupboard is required to store cleaning equipment and materials — Cost £178.50

s Silverline Executive Metal St
! Bar

2 neight options avasable

AT

[ S AT

£178.50 scum

{5 Add to basket

Oty i o DELIVERED DIl

Matarial . Grey
Colour” ' -

gﬁ 1 AR Storage 1830 +£38.50
Lo ] T Combination”

Metal, locking double door cupboard

Lockabie
10 year arranty

915 x 458 depth

¥ % % %

Cho'ce of 5 finishes

T U P T T T N

2. Bin for the lower Kitchen Area — Cost Minimal



3. Table Trolley — The existing trolley has a broken wheel and is stores the tables in an
unsafe manner — Cost £229 to £330
May need mare than one to accomimodate all tables

me s {ansk Sreal Reorpag s Tan e Trola,

Gopak Small Rectangular Table Trolley

siohirg tabias

£22900. .

oy 1w DELVERED (980T FROM (UE SUBDLIER o

Sforage trolley for CGopak folding tables

* Malds up 1o 7 Sontour, Contour Blas oF Brgmiar ratles or 6 Uniersal talles Spacialy for Gopak
aly s

W B75mrn x P50m x 11E7mm heght
* Sunnlad fz
# incudes strap

peck for seif aszambty

4, [N

Gopak Large Rectangular Table Trolley
Echusarion foldwg tasles

MGG

£330.00.. «

oy ©1 v, DEUVERED DIPECT FROM OLR SUBDLIER gp

;

. Storage tralley for quék fofcling tables

w Hokis Lo o 14 Contour, Cortaar Pluz or Pramiar talhes or 12 univarsal tables Specslly for Gopak
takles !

& WEFERMT x PEET e WTmim |
* Sopched flat-pack for 581 assermbly
¥ Inciaches strap

5. Table for Users AY Equipment - £50.50

Principal Square Folding Table

Sdiacation folding tabies

i
|
|

£50.50 o va

. dd to basket . 7y

|

Oty 1 s DELIVERED DIRECT FROM QUR SUPE i
. |

Durable folding table avaiiable in 5 range options ;

# G40 x B40mm x TE0mm hewght
%

Doaraive &' yeatner, &oe oleen, stain and chip resistant ore pieg

6. Catering Trolley £173.00




Tubukat Clearing Troiley

of 2 ar Brigrad

£173.00..

Ty 1 s DELIVERED DIRECT FROM OUR SLEALIER &

Lararal Smet I Lasge +£19.00 e

Ideal for whare hyglane and cleanliness are of the pssence

# Siginiass stesl

#® BED « 535 ¢ F30mwn leaxhl

* Urone of 2or @ ters

% Optersl braked castors IESPO code. XiBl483: rrust D reduastad 3t tree of ddar placament

7. Storage cupboard for in the toilet area for keeping spare toilet roll ?? £140.00
8. Lockable cupboard for Debbie to keep various items in ?? £

Silverline Executive Metal Storag
Bar
2 height options available

AT
AINETL

£140.00 .

g Add o basket. RN

aty "y ! DELIVERED DIRECT £
Material - Grey

Colgur® :

Storage 1020

Combination

Metal, Tocking double door cupboard

# Lockabie

% 10 yRar varranty

# 915« £58mmim clepth
w Choice of § finishes

FULL DESCRIPTION v
IMPORTANT INFORMATION

Total including 2 {cheaper) table trollies = £1000.00

F&GP/26072022/09 Appointment of Auditor and scope of audit for the vear ‘

2022/2023

Moore’s have provided the service for the Council for a number of years. i

Scope:

The Group recommends to Full Council that Moore’s should be appointed as the ‘

Councils’ Internal Auditor for the year 2022/2023 and that they should carry out an
adequate audit in order to respond to questions raised in the Annual Governance

Report.

F&GP/26072022/10 Any other matters and matters for discussion at the next

Meeting:

1. Consideration of Quotations to replace ceiling lights at the Jubilee Reading Room




Three quotations to replace the ceiling lights at the Jubilee Reading Room. The Group makes the
following recommendation to Full Council:

That Cartwright’s are asked to replace the ceiling lights at the Jubilee Reading Room ot a cost
of £350.00 pius VAT.

It was suggested that J & J Drake could be asked if their scope of work would cover lighting for
the MUGA. Yvonne Rix to investigate.




QUOTE

Connor Badford & Co
45 Murfilts Lang
Forgham

Ely

Cambrdgeshirg :
CBY SLA

Tel: 07506831739
Email. Conner. Badlord@yahoo.com

BILLTO fUOTE # a0
Burvall Parish Council GUUIE DATE 1200712022
The Jubilee Raading Room
99 The Causaway
Burwait :
Cambridga !
CB25 00U
BESCRIPTION AMOUNT
4 Raplaca lautty Nusroscant light for LED Bt strip ight 15060
[
Materials 415.08 ‘
TOTAL £565.08

|
|
|

TERMES & CONDITIONS

No guarantaa for eustomer suppliod itoms.
Special ordor Malorals over the vatue of £260.00
50% will bes required upfront.

This quete is valid for 14 days.




B ;
woow dandd aeake ek

227 July 2022 JO65865

FAQ: Yvonne Bix
Burwell Parish Coungil
Jubilea Reading Room
49 The Causevay
Burwall

CB25 0DU

Dear Mrs Rix,

RE: Reading Room lights

Further to aur visit on the 484 July, 2022, [ am pleased to be able to offer the following quotation for
works as requested,

Reading Room lights

¢ [solate power supply tolighting <ircuit, fock off and keep key o0 you at all timaes
«  Using tall steps, remove existing 4 ft twin light fittings

«  Fit pev Bt LED batten lights in sama locations

& Tast circuit and provide a minor veorks gertificate

Clur price to supply materials and labour 03 stated above; £466.52 + VAT

Dust sheets/ buot covers witl be used/ weorn In all areas in which we are working,

COVID 19 - In fine with government guidance our employees attending site will be taking additional
precautions whilst carrying out veorks at your property.

W would like to reassure you thiat dur engineers vall be wearing additions! PPE and rigintaining 2
metra sockal distancing whare possible whilst on site.

Wa ywould like ta requsst that for the duration of the works that you rémain in 3 separate rgom and
that the ares is well ventitated if possible, Our emplovees will endeavaur to sanitise any

surfaces that they may come in contactwhilst carrying out the works a5 well a3 carrying out frequent
namd washing/ sanitising,

We hiope this js of soma interast to you, if you need to discuss any of the above further, please fetme
ko,

It this quotation is acceptable to you, please complete and return the attsched Quotation
Acceptance, allowing 10-15 working days’ notice befers commencemant of viorks, This

quatation is open for acceptance for 12 weeks from letter date.

o r” A




Gartwright Brothers Ltd

A0 High Sbogl

Newmurkel, Suffolk, CBS 8L8
United Kingdom

Telephone: 01638 602436

Emi! cartwrightbros@icloud.com

lssuad To: QUOTATION

e e e e o tssuo Data \2j01/202

¢ Burvell Parish Council, Customor Code BURWELL

« 99, The Causevay,

i Burwoll, Nunsbor 5067

| Cambs.

; CB25004

%

?

%
Desceiption ' | Otyfirs  Prlco VAT %  Net Amt
Bupply and roplace 4 Double Nuorascant fitlings for New LED equivalents in the raceplion 1.00 35000 2000 360.00

of tha Jubilee Reading Rooms

VAT Rato Nat VAT 7 Netamount T 3s000
Stardard 20.00% (20.00%) £350.00 £70.00 : VAT Amount : 7000

- TOTAL . o £420.00

Torms and Conditflons:
30 days

Our Terms & Conditions,

All quoles stand panding satisfaclory test resulls pior to conimancament of warks, if unsatisfactory results are obtained and this affacts
b quoted wark being catried cut satisfactorily this will incur an additonal cost, it cancoilation of guoted works resulls fromi this a
ra-glacking chargo of 35% will be issued for the wholo quolation,

Any inuw wotks will bo cartied out tosted and cortifiod in accordance o the 18th Edition BS.7671 and Part P documenled wharg
npplicable,

M quotes stanel for 30 days from the dato of issue.
Chargos quotad apply i normal working hours. 830 am to Spm Monday o Friday. work mquired outside these tmes vill ba charged
axta.

We will always sndeavour fo match any squivatant quotation with tha same quality of workmanship and equipment.

- 1f randal of tha property is intended you are now raquired under o now legislation affecﬁwﬁva‘ia tandiords and rental of thaie
propadies thet cama inte effect in Octobar 2015 to provide protection 1o The proportias ank occupants against smoke and carbon
manoxife poisoning, wa have provided you vdib some of this information birkow.

Herois o summax? of tha lagisfation, passod through Pattiamant in Seplamber 2015
= Landlords must il 8 smoke afarm on avery staray

~Landlords must it o Carbon Monoxide (COJ alarm in every rom with & solid fuel burning appliance
« Algrms must be tested and worlang on the starl of aach lehancy

i furthar Information is meuired on thia please soe tha link below, hitps:ivwvnw. gov.ukigovermmentiuploadsisystamiuploadsiattachm
ant_dalafla 84717150920, 5C_Explan_book _Asnox_A_LardiordsTenants REVISED.pdl

G accopling our guote you arg secapling our lorms and condifions.

Plensa do not hosilate to contact us if you hava any queslions or queries regaeding this quole or associated works.

Rogimeief o1 England ard ‘Walzs | VAT Registotion Nemker GB 222552944

Fage s of §




2.

Financial Matters — Repair Café

Liz Swift gave an update on the Repair Café. Initially the intention is for the Repair
Café to be under the remit of the Council but will eventually look to become
independent. Some funding is required to set up the Café which aims to meet
around 4 times per year.

Paui Webb proposed, seconded by lan Woodroofe that the Repair Café s allocated
£200.00 for setting up the Café — proposal approved.

The Group recommends to Full Council that £200.00 is allocated for setting up of
the repair café,

F&GP/26072022/10 Date of the next meeting
The next meeting to be held on 27% September 2022.

Signed Dated




Yvonne Rix

From: Harj Kumar <Harj Kumar@eastcambs.gov.uk>

Sent: 07 July 2022 15:28

To: PlanningPolicy

Cce: Richard Kay

Subject: Submission and Publication of the Swaffham Bulbeck Neighbourhood Plan (7 July

1o 18 August 2022}

Good afternoon,
Swaffham Bulbeck Parish Council has formally submitted the draft Swaffham Bulbeck Neighbourhood Plan to East
Cambridgeshire District Council for independent examination. The draft Swaffham Bulbeck Neighbourhood Plan and

accompanying submission documents are available to view and download from ECDC's website at:

Swaffham Bulbeck Neighbourhood Plan | East Cambridgeshire District Council {eastcambs.gov.uk)

You are invited to comment on the draft Swaffham Bulbeck Neighbourhood Plan. Comments can be made in writing:

s via email to: planningpolicy@eastcambs.gov.ulg or

¢ by post to: Strategic Planning Team, East Cambridgeshire District Council, The Grange, Nutholt Lane, Ely CB7
4EE

All comments must be received on or before Thursday 18 August 2022.

A paper copy of the draft Swaffham Bulbeck Neighbourhood Plan is available for inspection at East Cambridgeshire
District Council's customer service centre during normal opening times. Details of the forthcoming independent
examination will be made available via the above link in due course.

If you do submit any representations on the Plan, please be aware that your representations will be made public,
including an our website (minus any personal data). We will also treat your representations in line with our privacy
policy, available here: Privacy Notice | East Cambridgeshire District Council (eastcambs.gov.uk)

Kind regards,

Richard Kay
Strategic Planning Manager
. Strategic Planning, East Cambridgeshire District Council, The Grange, Nutholt Lane, Ely, Cambs, CB7 4EE
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Yvonne Rix

From: Street Works <streetworks@cambridgeshire.gov.uk>

Sent: 03 August 2022 13:07

Subject: Proposed closure Footpath off Priory Close, Burwell 13/10-1 5/10/22,
Attachments: CAMBRIDGE TTRO.docx; AD0O31 - 60801682 - Priory Close - Burwell.pdf

Good afternoon

Please find attached the proposed TTRO application for your information. If you have any
comments, please respond by 17/08/2022. [f no comments are received we will proceed with the
application and a copy of the Order will be circulated for information once made.

Kind regards,
Lizzie Pink

Street Works and Permitting Coordinator
Highways Service

|Garnbridg eshire
3| County Councd

I 01480372 444
[=3 Highways Services, Street Works Team, Vantage House, Washingley Road, Huntingdon, PE29 65R

=F@Cambs_Traffic

For more information regarding forthcoming &2 A click here

Please note: all our up to date forms are available on our website, please see link as below:
httpS://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/travel-roads-and—parking/roads—anc{-pathwavs/highwav—
licences-and-permits/

hérg_:_n\:eéﬂed_}: :

The information in this email could be confidential and legally privileged. It is intended solely for the addressee and
they will decide who to share this email with (if appropriate). if you receive this email by mistake please notify the
sender and delete it immediately. Opinions expressed are those of the individual and do not necessarily represent
the opinion of Cambridgeshire County Council. All sent and received email from Cambridgeshire County Council is
automatically scanned for the presence of computer viruses and security issues. Any personal data will be processed
in line with the Data Protection legislation, further details at www.cambridgeshire.gov.ul/privacy Visit
www.cambridgeshire.goy.ulk




y Cambridgeshire
% County Council

TEMPORARY TRAFFIC ORDER APPLICATION FORM (TTRO)

Please Send Your Applications to:

Cambridgeshire County Council
Street Works Team

Vantage House

Washingley Road

Huntingdon

Cambridgeshire

PE29 6SR

Tel: 01480 372444
Email: strest.works@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

Name: Lynne Riches

Address:

TBF Traffic, Unit 8, The Lion Barn, Maitland Road,
Needham Market, 1P6 8NZ

Tel:01449 490865
Emergency 24-hour Contact No:07900 910453
Email:lynne.riches@tbftraffic.com

=

The cost of this application‘ is:
£1130.00 for a Full Order or £795.00 for an Emergency Order

YOU MUST ALLOW AT LEAST 12 WEEKS FOR THIS ORDER TO BE PROCESSED. A
STREET WORKS PERMIT MUST HAVE BEEN SUBMITTED BEFORE THIS FORM WILL BE
CONSIDERED

PLEASE TICK ALL RELEVANT OPTIONS THAT APPLY:

FOOTPATH CLOSURE / OTHER
ROAD I:l PUBLIC RIGHTS of WAY M SPEED D (Please I:l
CLOSURE *** Dlease see Notes for LIMIT ifv bel
Applications below. specify below)
Additional NONEY;  STOP/GO O 2WAYLIGHTS L} 3-WAY.LIGHTS LJ
TIM
Requirements HOURS OF OPERATION: 08:00 to
: : 18:00pm
DESCRIPTIONOFWORKS: .~
Stop Top Replacements
Road Name Footpath Off Priory Close

Parish / Town

Burwell/Cambs

Road Number (i.e.: A140)

Location of Works

0/S 14 Priory Close




Closure Start Date:

End

13/10/22 Date:

\ 15/10/22

Closure Times: 24/7 or Specify Times

247

| Working Hours: 24/7 or Specify Times

B

Team fo attend between 08:00 —18:00

Diversion Route — List all roads &
parishes (with names and numbers if
possibie)

These can be found on Roadworks.ord
with “NSG” selected under Operational
Info within the Map Layers Menu.

Please provide a map showing the
extent of the closure and diversion
route.

Priory Close > Park Road & Vice versa

Will the alternative route include a Trunk
Road? (If so, it is the responsibility of
the applicant to gain agreement from the
National Highways and submit a copy of -
the approval to Street Works)

Does the above route have any
restrictions, i.e., Low bridges, weight
limits, tunnels, fords, ‘one way’ or other
Orders on it? (If yes then please give
details).

Some of these can be found here

YES.LI

Details:

Will this Order apply to pedestrians
and/or equestrians? (if so, please
provide de’gails)

YESY NOLJ

Footpath closed, Pedestrians will need to follow
diversion

Piease add any comments that you feel
may assist the application

Payment Details

Please specify the details of the company of individual that Cambridgeshire are to collect payment for
the TTRO to be processed.

Company Name: Anglian Water

Address:

Enterprise House
Witham Park

L

Tel. No: 01522 341545

Email: tDixon@aninanwater.co.uk




Waterside South

Lincoln, LN5 7JE

Please note: It is the applicant’s responsibility to inform residents,
businesses, the Local Parish Council and County Councillors about the
closure. We may request to see the information you have sent them prior
to sending you the legal order. Details can be found by following this link

FAILURE TO ADHERE TO THE CONDITIONS SET OUT WITHIN
THIS DOCUMENT MAY RESULT IN AN APPROVED ORDER
I BEING WITHDRAWN.

REQUIRED ADDITIONAL INIPORTANT INFORMATION

1. Please ensure you give the official road name with the correct spelling for which the Order
is required.

2. Access may be allowed to Emergency Services IF safe passage permits.

3. Pedestrian / Cyclist and Access to properties must be allowed at ALL times, unless
otherwise agreed. :

4, An order will only be granted where a suitable alternative route or arrangements are
available.

5. A clear map showing the extent of the closure and diversion route must be attached to this
application.

6. Signs 1050mm by 750mm bearing the words “This Road will be closed “From .......... To
.............. » and including the dates of the closure MUST be placed at all approaches to the
site at least 14 days prior to the proposed closure. '

kkk

Notes for Applications to close Public Rights of Ways (PRoW) / Footpaths

1. CCC strongly encourages early engagement with PRoW Officers prior to any application
being submitted to close a Public Right of Way or footpath (PRoW).

2. Initia! applications to close a Public Right of Way or footpath can only be granted for a
maximum duration of 6 months.



3. If the applicant is aware that the closure is likely to exceed 6 months, they should indicate

- this on the initial application but will still need to apply for an extension using the following
procedure:

4. The applicant needs to apply to Street Works at least 8 WEEKS before the expiry date of
the initial 6-month TTRO with full justification AND any alternatives that have been
considered and reasons for not being able to accommodate any alternatives.

5. The applicant should use reasonable endeavours to minimise any extension duration and
further extensions may be refused.

6. Applicants will be required to meet on site with our Senior Street Works Inspecior and
PRoW Officer to discuss the reasons for the extension and justification. The site meeting
must be held within 2 weeks of the extension request being submitted to Street Works and
applications to the Secretary of State (SoS) will not be progressed until the meeting has
been held and alternatives explored. The SoS requires a minimum of 4 weeks to consider
an extension request. Any applications that do not comply with item 4. may be
automatically refused. _

7. All applicants should be prepared to accommodate any reasonable alternatives suggested
by the Senior Street Works Inspector and PRoW Officer and will be asked to justify in
writing any refusal to accommaodate reasonable and achievable alternatives. Additional
cost to the works promoter will not be considered justification.

8. Applicants should not assume the full duration of the extension request will be granted and
—-a reduced period-may be agreed at the site meeting. _ ‘
9. Applicants should not assume that extensions will be granted by CCC even if the Secretary

of State (SoS) approves an extension, :

10.The PRoW shouild be reopened as soon as reasonably practicable and in a condition that is
safe for all users of the PRoW. In any case, it should be reopened in a safe condition, no
later than the expiry date of the extension, if granted. ‘

11. Failure to reopen a PRoW on or before the expiry date of the TTRO / extension may result
in CCC initiating appropriate enforcement action.

DECLARATION: :
All the information given in this application is true and | have checked all the names of
streets and parishes against an official map of the area.

Applicant’s Signature: Lynne RIiches.........coovvin Date:06/07/22...

ComMPANY: TBF TraffiC. ... .uueeeiiiiiiee ittt e

Position: Planner.......... P T R
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Notes From The Meeting Of The Burwell Taskforce
Wednesday July 6%

Re: Burwell Sports’ Pitches

Attendees

Liz Swift (Chair Burwell Parish Council} -LS
Michael Swift (Pari_;;h Council) ~MS

Paul Webb (Parish Council Vice Chair) — PW
John Waters {Burwell FC) —-JW

David Lewis (This Land) — DL

Brenda Kibblewhite (This Land)—BK
Dean Walters {This Land) -DW

Abigail Cooke (This Land ) — AC

David Ing (Fabrick) DI

Sean Fulton (Fabrick) — SF

Apoclogies

Yvonne Rix ( Parish Council Clerk)

Tony Cornwell {Burwel! FC)

Yack Smith (Burwell FC}

Community Engagement wili take place at The Gardiner Memorial Hall Event on Saturday July 9*,

10.30am —2.30pm.

Questionnaires have been compiled and sent out. it was noted that a question about the need for

an all weather 3G pitch should also be included.

There have been many comments on Social Media since this event was publicised. LS and MS noted
that major concerns have been raised regarding the responsibility of The Parish Council and
emphasised that the statement saying that 3.8 hectare of land will be transferred to the Parish
Council is incorrect as this has never been officially agreed because of the cost implications. BK said
that she is under the impression that This Land is duty bound to transfer the land to The Parish

Council.



Next Steps

D1 said that they have employed two firms of Consultants:-

One specialises in the viabllity of proposed projects

The other specialises in bidding for funds for Sports’ related projects.

D1 will compile an update and analysis and send it to The Parish Council and Football Clubs.
He will then write the Brief and speak to the Consultants.

We should expect both positive and negative comments.

The questionnaire will go online so that residents who were unable to attend on July 9" will have the
opportunity to take part.

&
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Climate Change Forum May 2022

Minutes of the meeting held on 17*"May 2022 7.30 pm At Mandeville Hall, Tan House
Lane, Burwell

Present Jenny Moss (Chair), Jim Perry, Geraldine Tate, Pau! Webb {Minutes), Brenda Wilson, Nicola
Hallows, Rachel O’Leary, Gill Miler, Peter Lancaster {BEG).

1. Apologies for absence
Yvonne Rix (Clerk). Lea Dodds, Liz Swift, Mike Swift, Martin O’Leary, Linda Hart.

2. Approval of the minutes of 1% March 2022
The minutes of the meeting held on 1% March 2022 were approved and signed as a true and
correct record. Proposed —Jim Perry, seconded — Brenda Wilson.

3. Climate Change Action Sheet — Consideration of items and updates to the Climate Change Action
Sheet

Item Action Required Person/Status

Climate Action
Policy

Energy usage and Assess BPC Carbon Footprint | Phil McGrory gave a presentation at a village BEG meeting on 2™
sources April 2022. Rachel O’Leary stated very useful talk. Cost for
Encourage use of Mandeville, £577.

https://footprint.wwf.org.uk/ | Nicola Hallows suggested ‘Ring App ‘carbon calculator — cost?
Share on our website Paul Webb — Asset & Environment Group discussed & suggested
held over until Mandeville Hall Climate Change refurb.

Transport and trave] | EV Charging Points lenny Moss — 75% grant — Emily Bolton CCC — Paul Webb to
Cycle paths follow up.

Paul Webb to speak to ECDC regarding other funding options and
has contacted Pod Point for commercial quote.

Gill Miller- Free Lamppost Scheme CCC - Gill Miller to advise.
Peter Lancaster — Suggested contacting Duncan Grindley Burwell
EV re install costs. BEG have made a list of possible village EV
charging sites.

Jenny Moss = Exning cycle path update — work on Exning side.

Agriculture and food | Allotments Jenny Moss asked Brenda Wilson to draft letter to send to
Work with local farmers farmers, following discussion on this topic.

Jenny Moss to send letter as Chair, to list of farmers provided by
Brenda Wilson — contact details incl email & tel no to be
provided.

[t was agreed to copy letter to Wicken Fen Chair also.

Jenny Moss/Paul Webb attended recent Wicken Fen Forum {as
BPC representatives) where an experimental Carbon Capture
Soil Scheme raising water levels of land, had been briefly
mentioned.

Paul Webb — there is a dept in CCC that has Carbon Capture
calculators and will assist local communities to assess their
carbon footprint.

Housing and Focus on the need for new Recent presentation to Parish Counci! by This Land indicates that
infrastruciure huilds to be carbon neutral they will be looking at sustainable methods of heating for
Neighbourhood Plan properties in Phase 3. However, the rest of the site has been sold




on to the Vistry Group who will only be looking at meeting
current climate change regulations and will also be thinking of
bringing in gas to the site.

The last Local Plan for ECDC was published in 2015, At this stage
there does no further update is in the pipelines.

Jenny Moss - letter to Vistry.

Jenny Moss - emailed Lucy Fazer — responses awaited.

Jenny Moss - Clunch letter June/July — Gas Boiler Issues

Local business

Jenny Moss to speak to Co-op regarding the instaliation of EV
points on their premises - ?

lenny Maoss letter to Businesses asking what they are intending
to do/have done — re Climate Change. Brenda Wilson to draft
letter.

Paul Webb — list of local businesses to Jenny Moss

Waste and resources

Promote recycling/upcycling
Repair Cafe
Water refill stations

Repair café has been approved — steering group set up.

GMH phase 2 plan will have repair café in funding applications.
Repair café initially at Mandeville?

Registrations/Booking online, Walk-in slots & donation boxes —
steering committee team —5 or 6 needed.

Café monthly/bi-monthly - steering committee under climate
change forum group — BPC.

McKays, Cambridge will offer set of tools up to £1K for £20 from
BPC. Insurance issues — BPC

Jenny Moss — water refill — coop written to but no reply. Paul
Webb will follow up,

BPC —ask to have water refill compression tap outside all
facilities.

Environment and
land use

Tree Planting

Wild flowering
Community Gardens
Environment Agency

Jenny Moss — Updated group re Community Garden proposals
Pound Hill & Recreation Ground.

Jenny Moss — room for planting Spring Close & Pauline’s Swamp.
Jenny Moss suggested a possible Priory Wood extension as
lubilee Donation, the starting point would be to contact the
instigators of Priory Woad.

A proposal to further discuss / action wildlife corridor Spring
Close to Pauline’s Swamp — agreed to discuss next meeting.
Jenny Moss agreed to talk with Wicken Fen re approach to
farmers.

Weirs Drove tree planting discussed, but this is CCC issue.
Jenny Moss - Mature Tree & Shrub Planting & BPC tree survey
briefly discussed. Jenny Moss/Nicola Haliows suggested Clunch
article re value of trees in community.

Peter Lancaster is liaising with ECDC re wilding area near bench
in Chestnut Rise.

It was suggested arising in Priory Close are place in pre-defined
smatl area Priory Close.

Nicola Hallows — BPC grass cutting contractors advertise they cut
& collect — do not appear to do so —Jenny Moss to discuss with
BPC

Nicola Hallows -cemetery grass composting — Local composting
policy to be constructed/evaluated Jenny Moss to discuss with
BPC




Rachel O’Leary — stated composting needs to mixed — new with
old.

Jenny Moss — suggested forming Composting Study Group re
Community Composting & has invited speaker Kim Ashton to
speak at next meeting on Wildiife & Verges

Community Garden — Jenny Moss to arrange Pound Hill meeting
to rope off area for wild flowers.

Nicola Hallows — requested Bolton Clase left high at 7cm as
coniractor says he can’t do 10cm.

Wild Flowering — Nicola Hallows requested we call this
Biodiversity.

IPCC reported mentioned & Paul Webb requested copy — report
states increasing climate change risks and 75% reduction in flying
insect population, resulting in reduced polfination — Wild Burwell
very concerned.

Nicola Hallows mentioned use of insecticides and requested that
BPC should be asked to minimise use. Paul Webb stated this is
already policy and a discussion took place.

Nicola Hallows - an area in the cemetery for wildflowers appears
not be managed?

Wild Burwell woutd like to propose a meeting/involvement with
Asset & Environment Group to provide joint liaison — Jenny Moss
to investigate with BPC. Jenny Moss noted that by working
together and preparing plans in advance, could be potentially
helpful to BPC.

Nicola Hallows — Wild Burwell requests that BPC attributes
finances to Climate Change Policy.

Paul Webb stated that the Finance Group had already agreed to
do this, this year.

Brenda Wilson/Rachel O’lLeary suggested that all BPC Working
Groups to take Climate Change Issues into account and report on
these aspects of work —Jenny Moss to discuss with BPC.

Village Survey

Paul Webb explained lottery funding unsuccessful, but that BEG
were still willing to put survey together to submit to CCFG — BEG
to action.

Green Open Day

Spring Close
Youth Group Involvement

A discussion on the possibility of Spring Close hosting Green
Open Day July/Aug. Jenny Moss to liaise with Martin O’Leary (to
be discussed next Spring Close meeting}.

Jenny Moss written to Cara { 2" Burwell Guides }.

Jenny Moss to write to BAFY —Tom Fell re youth involvement.
Jim Perry suggested getting youth involved tree planting Priory
Wood and involving Balsham Tree nursery in project.

4. Any Other Business

Nicola Hallows mention Big Plastic Count — An initiative to count/report all plastic containers used in
a specific week.
Peter Lancaster mentioned 13 groups signed up for Protect our Planet Carnival Parade.
5. Date of the next meeting — 5% July 2022 7.30 pm at Gardiner Memaorial Hall




The meeting closed at 20:31.

Signed Dated




Climate Change Forum

Minutes of the meeting held on 5 July 2022

At Gardiner Memorial Hall, High Street, Burwell

Present: Jenny Moss (Chair), Lea Dodds, Gill Miller, Jim Perry, Liz Swift, Michael Swift, Geraldine
Tate, Paul Webb, Yvonne Rix, Peter Lancaster (BEG), Nicola Hallows {Wild Burwell), and Rachel
O’Leary (Spring Close).

1. Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence had been received from Linda Hart, Martin O’Leary, and Brenda Wilson

2. Approval of the minutes of 17" May 2022
As there were several typing errors within the draft minutes it was agreed that the minuies
should be corrected and brought back to the next meeting for approval.

3. Climate Change Action Sheet — Consideration of items and updates to the Climate Change Action

Sheet
Item Action Required Person/Status
Climate Action
Policy
Energy usage and Assess BPC Carbon Footprint | There are various apps which calculate carbon footprints. These
sources should be investigated. Paul Webb to look at the Cambridgeshire
Encourage use of County Council version to see if this could be of use.
https://footprint.wwf.org.uk/ | Jenny Moss suggested that the carbon footprint of the Gardiner
Share on our website and Memorial Hall should be looked at how the hall is complete.
BEG However, the footprint should have decreased immensely as will
FB page now been using 2/3rds less energy than before. As part of the
Letter to Clunch refurbishment Sharman Grimwade has already made similar
calculations. It was thought that Mandeville Hall maybe a better
option if the funding was available to carry out the survey.
Transport and travel | EV Charging Points Paul Webb still investigating about EV Charging Points. Electricity
Cycle paths is in place ready for EV Charging points at the Gardiner Memorial
Hall (7KW and 22KW). Gill Miller to find out if ECDC has any
money available for installing charging points. #
Site for 91 Park Homes on Weirs Drove nearing completion.
Owners of these properties will need to use their vehicles to
access village amenities. Consideration should be given to ways
that the use of cars can be mitigated such as a minibus travelling
regularly into the village. Jenny Moss to contact the owners of
the site.
Rachel O’Leary informed the Group that the paths in Priory
Wood are being used by horses. Laminated sign explaining that
horses are not allowed in Priory Wood should be posted in Priory
Meadow along the path heading into the wood.
ECDC carrying out feasibility studies for a Burwell to
Fordham/Soham Cycle path, improvements to Burwell to
Swaffham Prior and work is still ongoing on the Burwell to Exning
cycle path.
Agriculture and food | Promote local produce Letters to farmers almost ready to go out
Lialse with BAGs over
allotments
Worl with local farmers




Housing and
infrastructure

Focus on the need for new
builds to be carbon neutral
Neighbourhood Plan

The Vistry homes on the Newmarket Road development all have
EV charging points. Continued pressure should be put on Vistry
to install renewable powered heating systems, noting in letters
sent that the local MP is involved. There is some discussion
currently in Parliament about housing being built at this stage
have gas boilers when in three years’ time they will be banned.

Local business

Brenda Wilson has compiled a Letter to businesses ready to go
out. The letter talks about renewables and opportunities
available to business, giving them something to think about.

Waste and resources

Promote recycling/upcycling
Water refill stations
Repair Cafe

The Climate Change Forum recommends to Full Council that alf
Council buildings should have a water refill station.

The Steering Group for the Repair Café has been set up. The next
meeting of the Steering Group will be on 13" July to look at who
has volunteered to help so far (roughly split 50/50 between
repairs and other volunteers wishing to be involved). Repairers
will need to be vetted, risk assessment carried out and insurance
sorted. A meeting is due to be on 27" July for all those who have
shown an interest. A provisional date of October 1* has heen set
for the first Repair Café session. The Café will need to be well
publicised using, Clunch, Facebook, the Council Website and
word of mouth. The Group is likely to need a bank account and
constitution. In the meantime, money may need to be ting
fenced within the Parish Council account.

A recommendation to be made to Full Council that £100.00 is
allocated to the Steering Group for the initial costs involved
with setting up the Repair Café.

Environment and
tand use

Tree Planting

Wild flowering/Biodiversity
Community Gardens
Environment Agency

Wild Burwell putting together a grass cutting management
proposal for the Assets and Environment Working Group to
consider which will include composting. Yvonne Rix to provide a
date that the plan should be with the Council for consideration.
Paul Webb informed the Forum that Pauline’s Swamp could
benefit from some trees from the tree nursery being planted.
Ash Dieback is hitting the village. Older Ash trees tend to recover
but the younger trees tend to die. The Woodland Trust could be
approached to supply replacement Ash trees which are resilient
to the disease.

One of the trees on Pound Hill appears to have died. This tree
was planted by a resident without permission. Nicola Hallows
commented that she was disappointed with the size of the area
on Pound Hill left for wilding. She also advised against planting
further trees on Pound Hili due to the make-up of the soil.

There is a tree down on the edge of Priory Wood. Concern has
been raised about the length of the grass on one side of Priory
Meadow. It was suggested that this should not be cut until mid
to late August. Volunteers to rake up arisings and residents made
aware of the availability of free hay.

The Tree Nursery is developing an agreement for those who take
trees which includes who will care for the trees (water, weed
etc.)

Jenny Moss reported that she has put a request on Facebook
asking residents to start taking cuttings for the Community




Garden. The design for the garden will be shared at the next

meeting.
Village Survey No further progress has been made on the village survey.
Green Open Day It has been decided not to have a Green Open Day this year. The

Trustees of Pauline’s Swamp would prefer not to combine the
Green Open Day with the Pauline’s Swamp Open Day. An Open
Day could be organised for next year at Spring Ciose, The Guild
Hall could be used for toilets and water if available. The
suggestion will be taken back to the Spring Close Management
Group.

4. Any Other Business
Utilising an area of Spring Close for composting of arisings was suggested. It is noted that village
areas are quite large, therefore creating a lot of arisings to be composted. A Composting Plan for
the village may be of use — Wild Burwell to note. The arisings from this years’ hay cut at Spring
Close should be taken away, but this is becoming less cost effective for the grass cutter. The
Cemetery is not appropriate for substantial amounts of composting and the Allotment holders
are not keen for areas of the allotments to be utilised for composting.
Jenny Moss reported that she has been asked if she could do a talk for Burwell Belles (W),
Members from the other village environmental groups to be involved.
Jenny Mass has also spoken to the Guides and Rangers Leader, who would like to know what
could be involved. It is thought that the girls could take part in workdays at Pauline’s Swamp and
Spring Close, as well as being involved with litter picking.

5. Date of the next meeting — 2™ August 2022 at Gardiner Memorial Hall

The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

Signed Dated




